
 

Quarterly Report – Q1 2021 

Investigation Timeliness 

The Settlement Agreement with the United States Department of Justice requires investigations into 
police misconduct be completed in 180 days. IPR has smaller goals within the 180 days for each stage 
of an investigation. The City fell out of compliance with this section of the Settlement Agreement in 
2020. IPR’s quarterly reports will include an update on timeliness as we work to come back into 
compliance with this section of the Agreement.  

Percent of investigations over 180 days declines 

 

Each stage of an investigation has its own timeliness goal. IPR is responsible for the intake 
investigation (14 day goal) and retains some cases for full investigation (70 day goal). 

 

New Officer-Involved Shootings and In-Custody Deaths 

A man died in a vehicle on March 31st, 2021 after being pursued by the Bureau following a 
shooting. Initial reports indicate the man used a firearm to take his life during negotiations 
with the Bureau. This incident is being investigated as an in-custody death.  



 
 

Updates and Publications 

• IPR published a policy review 
(https://www.portland.gov/ipr/news/2021/2/11/portland-police-needs-ensure-
language-services-are-equitable-and-consistent) that found that the Portland Police 
Bureau does not provide officers with enough guidance on when to engage 
interpretation services and which resources are appropriate for communicating in 
interactions with non-English speakers.  

• IPR updated online dashboards about complaints 
(https://www.portlandoregon.gov/ipr/article/688265) and allegations 
(https://www.portlandoregon.gov/ipr/article/713752).  

 

https://www.portland.gov/ipr/news/2021/2/11/portland-police-needs-ensure-language-services-are-equitable-and-consistent
https://www.portland.gov/ipr/news/2021/2/11/portland-police-needs-ensure-language-services-are-equitable-and-consistent
https://www.portlandoregon.gov/ipr/article/688265
https://www.portlandoregon.gov/ipr/article/713752



